Holy Spirit Parish Pastoral Council

February 2, 2016 Meeting Minutes

<u>Present:</u> Father Dick Schlosser, Pat Cahill, Dawn Clutter-Collins, Kirsten Dige, Logan Good, Keith Hollenbeck, Keri Leggett, Kathy Malby, Conn McKelvey, Kate Triplett

Absent: Paul Boland, Chris Munsterteiger, Kevin Nurre

- 1. Opening Prayer. Kathy read Saint Paul's Letter to the Corinthians. Discussion was followed by the Prayer to the Holy Spirit.
- 2. Approval of January minutes was made by consensus.
- 3. Council Members' Assignments for "Fat Tuesday." Each council member received a list of new members of the parish to call and personally invite to the Mardi Gras dinner on February 9. Assignments for the night were completed.
- 4. Covenant Proposal Follow-up. Judy Held will be at our next meeting to follow up on the survey on engaging parish members.
- 5. Parish Pastoral Plan. We addressed and discussed Goal #1 of the Pastoral Plan. Goal #2 will be reviewed at our March meeting.
- 6. "Forming Intentional Disciples." We discussed the second chapter. Chapter 3 was assigned for the next meeting.
- 7. Tithing Loose Collection. We discussed giving to the Grace House for a second month in a row.
- 8. Update on Services at Fort Shaw and Cascade. Father Lou continues to cover these services while Father Dave is out.
- 9. Administrator's Report. The school is experiencing a short-fall and will be raising tuition. They requested the parish to increase its subsidy to the school. We are currently the biggest parish in the diocese for attendance. The parish has seen a notable increase in the offerings.
- 10. Commission Reports were discussed. Religious Formation and Christian Service have not met since our last Council meeting.
- 11. Thank you cards: Terry Reavely, Judy Held and Dick Hocevar.
- 12. Closing Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Leggett